
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CITY COUNCIL

HELD ON 2 AUGUST 2004


(c) 
Repairs to Adopted and Unadopted Back Lanes

Pursuant to Procedure Rule 12 the Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of the following Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Weber:-


“That the Council recognises the urgent need for repair of many adopted and unadopted back lanes in the City.  In order to commence a programme of improvements the Council request the Executive as a matter of urgency:-

(i) To prepare for implementation a strategy for dealing with the disrepair of back lanes which we include:


(a)
Proposals to improve all the adopted lanes in the Priority 1 category on the attached list, with recommendations for approval by a supplementary estimate of £200,000 to enable the works to be commenced as soon as possible in this financial year;


(b)
Proposals for a budget bid for £200,000 to be put forward for 2005/06 in respect of improvement works to all back lanes in the priority 2 category on the attached list;


(c)
Instructions to Officers to prioritise back lanes in the priority 3 category of the attached list in order to produce a rolling programme of improvements;

(d)
Instructions to Officers to inspect and prioritise works to unadopted roads and back lanes in order to produce an ongoing programme of improvements across the district, with the clear understanding that works will be undertaken on an objective  professionally assessed basis, prioritised by needs.
2.
To include an item on the Agenda of the next Infrastructure Overview
and Scrutiny Committee, with an appropriate report from Officers, setting out proposals for the preparation and implementation of the above Strategy, with the recommendations of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee being forwarded to the Executive Meeting on the 13 September 2004 for implementation”.

The motion was seconded by Councillor Glover.  

Councillor Glover having then left the meeting the motion was further seconded by Councillor Boaden.

Councillor Bloxham moved an amendment to the motion of Councillor Weber that in the first paragraph on line 3 delete all after “requests” and substitute with 

“Officers to prepare a report for submission to the next meeting of Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on a strategy for dealing with the disrepair of back lanes.  This should include proposals of a rolling programme of improvements commencing in this current financial year. Following the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee Meeting the matter be referred to the Executive for progress.”

The amendment was seconded by Councillor Mitchelson.

Following discussion the amendment of Councillor Bloxham as set out above was AGREED and the substantive motion as set out below was approved.

“That the Council recognises the urgent need for repair of many adopted and unadopted back lanes in the city.  In order to commence a programme of improvements, the Council requests Officers to prepare a report for submission to the next meeting of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on a strategy for dealing with the disrepair of back lanes.  This should include proposals of a rolling programme of improvements commencing in this current financial year.  Following the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee Meeting the matter be referred to the Executive for progress.”







